
Just strange ads
Something weird is going on with the ads I see on many sites.
I’ve been getting bombarded with ads for ‘bidets’. Now I would
understand  this  if  I  had  been  making  comments  about
toiletpaper, toilet humor, bathrooms, plungers or the like. Or
even if I was doing a search to replace various plumbing
fixtures. The only site I know of that had something to do
with bathrooms, was the repair blog over at taylhis’s site.

Seeing the things I’m interested in, or places I frequent, I
would expect ads about widows/widowers, maybe dating, single
parents, college information, comic books, geek stuff, movies,
books and a few other things. Bidets were at the bottom of my
list of things I thought I would be interested in.

The other strange ad I’ve seen is for Ugg boots. While a
fascinating site and the boots are quite comfortable (I had a
pair of Ugg slippers once), I’m not currently in the market.
But then again, I did write about finding boots for my college
daughter.

Hmm, does Vet Tech talk suddenly bring up ads for Bidets and
Ugg boots? I wonder. For now, I guess I will just be followed
by these strange ads. (Check the tags, I’m in for it now)

One
Year!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!!
Yesterday was finally the day I had been waiting for! It was
finally July 1, one year since Tony and I started dating! I
couldn’t sleep very well Monday night at all! Amie and I were
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at Tony’s grandma’s house Monday night so she could do my hair
for today. It took two hours to do that and I even had about
five inches cut off my hair a couple of weeks ago. (I miss my
hair  :'(  !)  But  anyway,  Tony  came  to  pick  me  up  at
10:30 yesterday morning and Amie had to stall him for a couple
of minutes because I wasn’t quite finished, I still had to
brush my teeth. I gave him the movie National Treasure and he
gave me a white rose. His mom insisted on taking pictures
because she said it was a once in a lifetime occassion to see
me dressed up like that. I had Amie take some pictures with my
camera also. We headed off to Defiance and had Ponderosa for
lunch. I missed eating there, I really haven’t been there in
years. After that we went to Wal-Mart so I could pick up
Daddy’s Father’s Day present (The Ultimate Guide to Indiana
Jones).  At  the  mall,  we  walked  around  and  visited  the
bookstore (I didn’t buy anything, though I really wanted this
nice journal and a book called Twilight). We also saw Claire’s
and F.Y.E. At 1:30 we walked over to the movie theater to
watch Wall. E. We weren’t sure if we wanted to see Wall. E,
Wanted, or Get Smart, but we decided that the other two could
wait. We will most likely see them once they come out onto
DVD, but Wall. E, I really wanted to see. We didn’t want to go
home right away because I wanted to do something special,
something different, that we wouldn’t normally do. While we
were trying to think of something, we walked over to Jo-Ann
Fabrics, to look at material for a Mara Jade outfit. It was
then that I decided I wanted some craftbook stickers so I
could put yesterday into my scrapbook, whenever I get around
to it. I didn’t find anything I liked, so we walked to Wal-
Mart where I found two things of stickers, plus two picture
frames. We made a couple of copies of the pictures from my
camera and now we both have a picture from this day, to put
anywhere we want. Yesterday was the best day of my life! I
didn’t want it to end, but I know that it had to. But at least
it will always be in my heart and memory!

I love you, Tony. �



Matchmaker,  matchmaker,  make
me a match
No, I’m not going to write about “Fiddler on the Roof” or
small things used to start fires. I’m talking about the past,
present and future dating world.

Now a very long time ago, or in other countries even today,
you had arranged marriages. At some point in time, the girl’s
family would get in contact with the boy’s family and the
marriage would be set. When the dowry price was met, or a
certain age was met, or some other condition. All well and
good, but not always a happy match.

In another age, you had the major courtship ritual. You get
introduced, meet social in groups for a time, and finally you
ask permission to “court”. Usually this was done in the house
of the girl under full supervision of her family. Usually
slow, but it must have worked, the human species survived.

I never did any of that. I didn’t date much before I got
married. I had 2 or 3 ‘girlfriends’ in College. None before
that. College dating (at least for me) was lots of hanging out
in each other’s dorm rooms. Maybe a dinner off campus every
once in a blue moon — cash was tight. After College, I spent
almost a year working. I had a few dates after college. My
sisters were kind enough to set me up a few times. I would
say, that after the 1st date, I had fun. I never did like that
first date feeling. Then I finally got my own place. I had a
small  apartment  warming  when  I  finally  got  furniture  for
people to sit on. One of the people that came to that event
was my future wife, — we just didn’t know it at the time.
About 1 month later we had our first date. I still remember
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what we did, even though I can’t remember the name of the
restaurant, if it was still there I could take you right to
it. Unfortunately it is long gone. We went out to eat, to a
movie (Return of the Jedi) and stopped afterwards at a Dunkin’
DoNuts. In less than 1 year we were married. We liked the
first date so much, we did the same thing on our wedding
weekend.  I  went  from  someone  who  had  very  little  dating
experience to a married man in very little time, but it felt
right. My feelings weren’t too far off, since we spent 20
years together, and would still be together except for a beast
called cancer.

On to now. Four years after my wife’s death, I find I may be
ready to date again. I’m not 100% convinced of this, but the
feeling is that it is almost there. Now I’m quite sure that I
could live the rest of my life with that almost there feeling.
I hated the initial dates that much. I’m not sure I want to go
through that routine again. However, it is what it is.

Now onto how dating is done today. Most of what I’ve heard is
that you go “online” to find a date. I guess that is a
possibility, but it doesn’t seem right for me (more on that in
a bit). I don’t go to bars, so I don’t think I’ll ever find
someone through that route. There are also people who go to
church just to find a date. Hmm, on that one, something just
doesn’t seem right there… My big social events seem to revolve
around a small little community theater I where I tend to hang
out. Some of my closest friends were met there. But I know the
people there, and I can’t see myself dating anyone I’ve met so
far. Not that they aren’t nice people, but I know a connection
when  I  feel  it,  and  that  hasn’t  been  there.  My  other
activities are mainly things I do by myself, so meeting anyone
interested in my hobbies will be difficult at best.

That is unless… There is always that…. Come on you can type
it. Ok, that internet dating route. There are any number of
dating sites popping up on the internet. It seems like there
is a new one every week. Some you have to pay for, some are



free. Some are free and pay, but you can only send messages if
you pay. Some do “Scientific” personality profiles to get your
perfect  match.  Others  are  like  on  line  supermarkets  for
dating.  And  there  is  probably  everything  in  between  and
farther  along  on  each  side.  I’ve  seen  add  for  dating  a
specific race, religion, occupation, location and there are
plenty of other qualifiers. For some reason, none of this
appeals to me. I get a little freaked out over the thought of
putting anything out in a dating site. I’ll blog, or visit
boards for specific talking points, but a dating site? Am I
just  someones  bit  of  data  that  goes  through  hundreds  of
personality profiles, or a slab of meat waiting to get checked
out? Or worse, am I the shopper looking over those cuts of
meat? It just seems like a foreign world to me, and I really
don’t want any part of it.

Now back to my title… I knew a matchmaker. Shortly after I was
married, we lived near a lady who took it upon herself to find
the perfect match for everyone. She knew people from all over
the area and then some. She would make sure that certain
people were introduced. And she wasn’t above getting in there
to push things together or pull them apart. Maybe that’s what
I need. A real live honest to goodness matchmaker. Do they
still exist? But then again, not for me.

My best bet is to get a new place, have a house warming and
see if lightning strikes twice. Or not. Maybe I’m not ready
after all. I guess I won’t really know that until I take that
first step. For me, there are days when I still feel married
to that lovely lady I met at my first place. There are days
when I think she might be walking in the door. The next person
I meet will have to be willing to take on those days. I don’t
think they will ever go away.


